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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: Tuesday 12th November  2013

	Present :        Jane Bryant, Paul Sugden, Neil Chapman, Chris Oxlade, Paul Stephens,  Henry Heavisides, Ben Joynson, Helen Horton, Shirley Wood, Will Buckton, Emma O’Looney, Paul Wood, Matt Rutter, , Julie Elmes, Amanda Newham, Sue Bickerdyke

	Apologies:    Beth Massey, Val Kerr, Dave Westhead

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting October 8th  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising (not elsewhere on Agenda): 
i. Ladies Cross Country Captain. Julie Elmes had agreed to take on this role. The committee thanked her for volunteering.
ii. HDSRL Club Rep. A new club rep. was needed, who could ideally also attend the forthcoming AGM. The current proposal was for Ilkley Harriers to host the first race on 07-05. It was agreed to seek a volunteer, and to suggest a date change as the 7th clashes with the John Carr. (nb Andrew Sheldon has agreed to take this on).
	JB


	3

	Running the Club

i.       Harrier of the Month 
         Nominations were: 
· Nick Pearce - 3rd V60 (Bronze) in English & GB FRA Champs and his result at Snowdonia Marathon

· Norman Bush - 3rd V70 (Bronze) in GB FRA Champs

· Val Kerr - Snowdonia Marathon result

· Tom Adams - breaking Alistair Brownlee's record at Withins

· Georgia Malir - 2nd in U20 cross challenge

· Pete Shields - for great support to other in their training and racing

· Will Buckton - good fell results throughout the month and being part of the fell relay team
· Jane McCarthy - Bilbao Half and Langdale
· Dan Wilkinson – results including Bronte Way and Shepherds skyline
         The winners were: Nick Pearce and Jane McCarthy
ii       Reports. These were noted and are attached below. There were no issues.
iii   Tennis Club entry. ILTSC had looked at the entry arrangements after some security issues, but no changes were proposed at present.
iv       Equipment Inventory. After discussion it was agreed that there should be an inventory of the equipment owned by the club. This would be kept by the Secretary, and reviewed annually. Paul Stephens to liaise with Paul W.
v        Xmas relays/Quiz. Helen updated the Committee on the plans. Agreed to order basic food for 60. Chris to advise on budget from 2012.

vi      Annual Do. The Rugby Club has been booked for 31-01. It was not available the week before. A surprise guest had also been booked. It was agreed the raffle should comprise a limited number of Hampers and donations would be sought. 
vii      London Marathon Places. After a few people had dropped out there were 6 people for 5 places. The successful runners were: Nigel Tapper, Will Worboys, Jamie Hutchinson, Sharon Meadows and Martin Wright. The reserve is Julie Elmes.

viii     Meeting and Greeting/Welcome Pack. Emma noted that with different people leading the Tuesday notices, it was more difficult to follow up with new members. She proposed e-mail addresses be obtained which she could then follow-up. Emma would e-mail a few committee members who were down regularly about potential new members (inc Jane, Paul Su, Paul St, Neil C and Helen H. 
ix      FRA Safety Rules and Races. The committee discussed the implications of the new FRA rules which put greater onus on the Race Organiser and required more organisation and oversight. Paul St explained that he had spoken to a member of the FRA Committee and that the rules were not yet finalised. There would also be workshops arranged by the FRA to explain the changes. It was agreed that we needed to proceed with the Ilkley Moor Fell Race organisation and review once the new arrangements were in place. Steve Weston had volunteered to organise the race, with support from Duncan Cooper and Ben Joynson. There was a problem with the usual date, and it was agreed in principle to move it to 02-03. Steve W would need to liaise with Paul W to understand the permissions required etc.  
x       Juniors and Transition. Paul St. updated the Committee on his progress to date. He felt that our overall objectives were shared – that we wanted youngsters to enjoy athletics, and we wanted them to progress to the senior club.  He had indentified 3 areas of concern relating to: a) the appropriateness of the constitution as regards the relationship between the Junior section and senior club; b) child protection issues; and c) the appropriateness of adults training with youngsters in relation to the duration and intensity of training. It was agreed that the constitution did need reviewing as it reflected the situation when the junior section was first established some10 years ago. This would need doing before the next AGM. It was also agreed that the other 2 issues should be debated by a smaller group of those with a particular interest – to include Shirley, Neil, Ros, Jane B, Pete S, and another coach. Paul St to convene.
	P St/PW

PSt
EO’L

Steve W

PaulSt

	4.
	Developing the Club

i.        Objectives. A small group had met and Jane had circulated their proposals. These would be considered at the December meeting. 

	Paul St


	5.

	AOB 
The agenda for the next meeting would also include social events – a curry night and a room at the Vaults for the London marathon had been suggested.

	Paul St
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Captains and Junior Reports
Ladies Road

With the autumn road racing season well under way it seems that long distance races were the order of the day (or month!!) on the roads! Jean Sullivan kicked the month off with the very scenic, if somewhat undulating, Coniston 14m, whilst Sally Wright travelled in the opposite direction to take part in the Great Birmingham Run Half Marathon. Three ladies took part in the Yorkshire Marathon led home by Christine Cox and backed up by Charlotte Smithson and Catriona Hawthorn. At the shorter end of the scale the parkruns continue to be popular.

The Bridlington Half Marathon incorporated the Yorkshire Veterans Championships and Nicky Green and Caz Farrow flew the Harriers flag in style both winning their respective categories of FV40 and FV35 and both looking in good form for their forthcoming marathon.

It is a little disappointing that only 2 Harriers (apologies if I missed anyone!)) made the journey to the Coast to take part in this classic race. It is never going to be a PB course and it's coastal location generally means there is a headwind for the last 2 or 3 miles! But this is a well organised race and gets good support from clubs around Yorkshire and the North. It would be great to see more Ilkley Harriers (male or female) representing the club at Championship races and this is something I'll be trying to improve upon going forward into the new year.

Forthcoming events include the Leeds Abbey Dash 10km (English Champs), Percy Pud 10km and the Northern 10km Champs at Ribble Valley.

Mens Road

Ilkley Harriers took part in many different events during October, but few races had more than 2or3 runners taking part. The best performance in the month was Nick Pearce's run at the Snowdonia marathon, winning the M60 category in just over 3:20, which would be a respectable time on a flat course, let alone one with significant climbs.

 

We now have runners taking part every Saturday in the Parkruns, with plenty of choice of courses. Even with the increased number of events, the popular ones in Leeds & Bradford continue to attract more runners each week.

Ladies Fell

A busy month for the ladies on the fells and the final results of the 2013 English Championships now in: LV40 – Jann Smith 11th, Alison Weston 17th, Rebecca Mon-Williams 27th; LV45 – Alison Weston 7th, Clare Smith 31st. Ladies Open team finished 6th and LV40 team finished 5th. In the Lakeland Classics (long race series), Clare Smith finished in 88th place overall.

The month started with the ultra-competitive Ian Hodgson Mountain Trials (relays) in the Lake District with Ilkley ladies finishing 42/62 teams. This was followed by the Langdale Horseshoe where Jane McCarthy was 1st LV40 and 5th lady, followed by Kate Archer, Clare Smith, El Bradley and Helen Waddington.  There was a small representation of Ilkley ladies at Withins Skyline: Jann Smith, Adela Reperecki, Amanda Newham and Julie Elmes, in a busy fell calendar.

The FRA relays took place in Llanberis at the end of the month in very wet and windy weather, with Ilkley ladies finishing 20/32 teams, but winning the prize for the first team tent to blow down! In the OMM, Andrea Priestley (partnered by former IH Heather Dawe) finished as 1st ladies team in the Elite class, Outi Kamarinen was 17th and 3rd mixed team in the B class, and Emily Wood was 60th and 4th ladies team in the C class. Finally, further away from home, Alison Weston competed in the Guisborough Tops fell race (presumably while enjoying a nice holiday!)

Mens Fell

The end of season FRA relay in Llanberis went well with Ilkley taking 28th out of 93 teams in the open category. Tom Adams managed 2nd on his leg against the UK's top fell runners, beaten only by GB international mountain runner and orienteer, Murray Strain of Hunters Bog Trotters. I reported the Ian Hodgson relay in last month's report.

Tom has had an exceptional month even by his standards, beating Alistair Brownlee's Withins Skyline record by over two minutes, and also finishing over two minutes clear of current English Fell Champion, Simon Bailey. Tom represented his country again in the World Mountain Running GP, finishing 9th overall and 2nd Brit. Last but not least Tom won the Shepherds Skyline fell race by a comfortable margin out of a field of 277.    

The Lakeland Classics Trophy concluded at the Langdale Horseshoe fell race. Dave Wilby recorded another impressive result, finishing 10th in a quality field. Ben Sheppard made the top 100 in his first ever Lake District fell race and Dick Waddington got a big PB; Dick was delighted to finish inside 3 hours. I was pleased to achieve top 50 at Langdale and 36th in the Trophy overall, closely followed by Steve Turland in 40th and Neil Smith in 67th. Iain Gibbons cemented his position as 13th senior male in the BOFRA Championship with 17th place finish at the Wasdale Show fell race, a dash up and down the 802m summit of Kirk Fell. A relatively new member Dan Wilkinson has had a great month, running well in both relays, as well as 10th at Bronte Way and 24th at Shepherds Skyline. Great Whernside fell race at Kettlewell always attracts all the local big guns and Martin Archer did well to finish 16th. 

Ladies Cross Country

The X Country season has just started with West Yorkshire X Country League, the first race was held at Thorne’s Park Wakefield. This year we enjoyed the bright sunshine, very different to last year’s conditions of freezing cold wind and rain. We had a total of 6 ladies running. A great result for Sally Morley finishing 7th place and leading the team to a 6th placed finish. Results 7th Sally Morley,21st Sally Malir, 23rd Emma Barclay, 56th Gaenor Coy, 57th Di Kitchen, 65th Julie Elmes  total ran 70

Race 2 was at Bramley Park Leeds, again we had 6 Ilkley Ladies in total running today. The weather was a real mix of wind, rain, and sun.  Another great performance from Sally Morley who finished   8th. An improving team performance placed the team 3rd. Results   8th Sally Morley, 29th Emma Barclay, 32nd Sally Malir, 34th Kate Archer, 58th Sarah Edwards, 81st Julie Elmes total ran 90

PECO XC League 

So far we have 16 Ladies listed to compete in the PECO League. The first race is on 24th November at Temple Newsam

.

Junior Report

Cross-Country: 47 juniors have signed up to the West Yorkshire League series.  At the first event at Wakefield 42 ran with  some exceptional individual and team performances - 1st U11B; 2nd U11G; 4th U15G; 6th both U13 G&B. Top 10 places achieved by: Max Bradley & James Patchett (1st & 8th U11B); Catherine Westhead & Emily Kenneth (5th & 10th U11G); Euan Brennan (4th U13B); Bethan Morley (10th U13G); Sarah Pickering (4th U15G); Lucy Williamson (3rd U17 G). At Bramley (again 42 raced) everyone upped their game to produce even better individual and team results - 1st both U13B & U15G; 2nd U11G; 4th U11B and 5th U13G. Top 10 places achieved by: Max Bradley (2nd U11B); Catherine Westhead (3rd U11G); Euan Brennan & Matthew Kenneth (1st & 6th U13B); Sarah Pickering, Lucy Haines, Tilly Melechi (2nd, 6th & 8th U15G); Lucy Williamson & Joanne Wiliamson (2nd & 6th U17G).
The first of the Wharfedale Schools XC events took place at Ghyll Royd school - 697 children from reception to Year 6 raced.  
Fell Running: 32 juniors raced at the Withins rat runs at Haworth.
Coach Development: myself and Ros Blackburn held a planning meeting for the 13 juniors who are currently on our Sports Leaders programme.  They are organising two sportshall athletics competitions for their assessment on the 2nd and 9th December.   And finally I attended a speed & hurdling day at Hull the other weekend.
Shirley
